
1

RCH: A great month of focus 

A thank you letter sent 
to a presenter that 
shared the Mi’kmaq 
culture with students 
at Hebbville Academy.  
This was arranged by 
Teresa Provo, Student 
Support Worker.
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October was a great month 
for focus on our our Mi’kmaq 
culture across SSRSB.  In 
conjunction with student 
support workers, we were able 
to be in many buildings and 
present to many students 
around the culture that makes 
us proud to be Nova Scotian.  
In addition, many teachers 
opened up their classrooms, 
asked for help and were very 
much a part of  the process to 
bring these experiences to their 
students.  I truly feel that we 
are making great strides in our 

board.  So thank you to all that 
held programs, invited 
speakers, had presentations, 
flew your Mi’kmaq flag and 
embraced the great culture.  A 
big reminder though:  Even 
though October is Mi’kmaq 
Heritage month, please 
remember that every month 
can be Mi’kmaq heritage 
month.  Do not stop at 
October and wait for next year.  

With that being said.  We 
had a great training at the 
board with a handful of  
schools on Cultural 

Proficiency.  This will be 
coming to other schools 
through the life of  the 
Strategic Plan.  If  you are 
interested in having RCH 
come to your school to talk 
about this topic, please contact 
me at your earliest 
convenience.    Thank you for 
a great October and I look 
forward to a fantastic 
November.  

Thank you,
	 Lamar Eason
	 RCH Coordinator
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The power of 
POWERFUL GIRLS
"Powerful girls grow up feeling 
secure. They learn to take 
action, making positive choices 
about their own lives and doing 
positive things for others. They 
think critically about the world 
around them. They express their 
feelings and acknowledge the 
feelings and thoughts of others 
in caring ways. Powerful girls 
feel confident and grow up with 
“can-do” attitudes. Of course, 
strong girls may (like all of us) 
have times of insecurity and self-
doubt, but these feelings aren’t 
paralyzing because the girls 
have learned to work through 
their problems. Powerful girls will 
grow up to lead full, valuable 
lives."
 
Powerful Girls" is a new girls 
group that I am introducing in the 
middle school. It is a group that 
promotes self-esteem, creating a 
positive self- image, handling peer 
pressure, health & fitness, 
planning for the future, leadership 
& team building skills, following 
through and building a community 
of healthy powerful girls.
 
The past years our girls group has 
been missing the hands on 
activities that prove to be 
successful in the above learning 
strategies. Being able to provide 

hands on activities and learning 
experiences prove to make young 
girls succeed in many areas
 
If your daughter is interested in 
participating in ALL activities 
please note the following days:
 
Cosby’s Garden Centre- 
Tuesday October 14, 2014
 
Kayaking- First Group of 4 
(Liverpool Adventure 
Outfitters)- Friday October 17, 
2014

 
Kayaking- Second Group of 4 
(Liverpool Adventure 
Outfitters)- Monday October 20, 
2014
 
Local Garage- Oil & Tire 
Change- Tuesday October 28, 
2014
 
Lunch @ Lanes Privateer Inn- 
Thursday October 30, 2014

Teresa Provo
Student Support Worker
Teresa has been working hard at 
her home school North Queens, 
but is also located at Bridgwater 
Elementary and Jr/Sr High, 
Hebbville Academy.  With 
Mi’kmaq History Month this 
month, Teresa has been working 
hard to bring quality 
programming to her schools.  
Some of  the events included but 
are not limited to drumming, 

basket weaving with Canadian 
History classes and Mi’kmaq 
dancing.  Teresa has also been a 
part of  the Cultural Proficiency 
training and is able to bring that 
knowledge to her schools.  Teresa 
continues to work toward securing 
tutoring for students and 
continues to work with schools in 
dealing with RCH issues that 
arise.  Please reach out to RCH 
and SSW’s like Teresa for any 
help that may be needed.
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“I asked Shelley to 
come into my ECM 11 
class during my 
introductory unit this 
semester.  I started the 
unit talking about 
discrimination, 
prejudice and empathy.  
My unit pretty much 
revolved around 
Rodney King and the 
movie The Freedom 
Writers.  I decided to 
do this as an 
introductory unit 
because I felt it was a 
great way to get to 
know the students and 
they would be able to 
talk about this because 
it is something they 
know... I asked Shelley 
to come in to talk about 
her own experiences... 
For the difficult 
questions Shelley asked 
that the students write 
them down and she 
would come back in a 
couple days to answer 
them... She told them 
that there was no 
question that she was 
ashamed to answer and 
I think the students 
really felt a connection 

with her... I thank 
Shelley for giving me 
the opportunity to not 
only hear about her 
struggles, but get to 
know the struggles of 
each of my students so 
that I can become a 
teacher who 
understands where 
each and everyone of 
them come from, the 
struggles they have and 
have some 
compassion... Thanks 
Shelley!! :)”

Stacy

“Friday was great! Sheila did 
two separate two hour 
sessions and the students were 
awesome! The kids loved doing 
the beaded necklaces and were 
very impressed with the 
knowledge that Sheila shared. 
She was engaging and gave the 
students a true impression of 
the culture.”
Thanks, Jen

Getting feedback about the RCH program 
and the work being done by the support 
workers
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The Mersey Arts Society Presents... 
 

 

Registering is easy!  Just send the requested  
information below to The Mersey Arts Society.   
Call:  354-5508     
Email:  themerseyartssociety@gmail.com 

1.    Hello,  My  Name  Is… 
Name:        
Grade:        
Email:        
Phone:        

SELF PORTRAITS 
With Roger Savage 

Learn about light, shade and value 
while drawing your beautiful self.  

O Thursday November 13th, 7pm 

SCULPTURE IN PAPER MACHE 
With Fran Whitelaw 

Create funky fish in paper mâché.  Learn an easy way to 
create sculpture using paper towel and wallpaper paste.  

O Thursday November 6th, 7pm 

SILK SCREENING  
With Roger Savage 

Abstract images are pushed through screens using differ-
ent colors and layers of ink to make an original T-shirt.  

O Thursday October 23rd, 7pm 

ABSTRACT ACRYLIC PAINTING  
With Matt Collins 

Play around with shapes, textures and color to create 
works that vibrate with tension.  

O Thursday December 4th, 7pm 

CLAY MODELLING  
With Fran Whitelaw 

Create three dimensional fantasy 
sculptures using self hardening clay.  

O Thursday November 20th, 7pm 

2.  My Personal Playlist 
O   Silk Screening 
O   Abstract Acrylic Painting 
O   Sculpture in Paper Mache 
O   Self Portraits 
O   Clay Modeling 
O   Water Colour 
 

Events will have limited spaces.  We will send confirma-
tion of your registration so you know you are signed up. 

 
O 
O 
O 
O 
O 
O 
 

N
eed Transportation?   

C
heck here... 

SILK SCREENING 

All activities are made possible by generous funding from 
Teen Access Zone.  Join us on Facebook or contact us at 
teenaccesszone@gmail.com to find out more! 

WATERCOLOUR 
With Matt Collins 

Discover washes and how to work light 
to dark! 
O Thursday November 27th, 7pm 

SCULTPURE 

WATER COLOUR 
ACRYLIC CLAY MODELS 

SELF PORTRAITS 

The Mersey Arts Society and Teen Access Zone have partnered together to create an 
Arts Program just for teens!  All activities are open to students in middle and high school!  
Sign up for as many activities as you like, they are all FREE and supplies are provided!  
All activities will begin at 7pm and will take place at the Adult High School (located in 
the same building as the library, 145 Old Bridge Street, Liverpool).  If you have any ques-
tions about the program, contact us at 354-5508 or  themerseyartssociety@gmail.com. 

3.  My Parents/Guardians 
Name:        
Email:        
Phone:        
*Please note that participants must have a signed 
waiver.  Waivers will be distributed upon registration 
and must be brought to the session. 

NOVEMBER RCH  MULTICULTURAL CALENDAR 
**Nov. 1st Week:  Veterans’ Week

**Nov. 24-30: Celebrating Diversity Week

Nov. 11 ! Remembrance Day Canada
Nov. 16 ! International Day for Tolerance (U.N.)
Nov. 20 ! Int.Transgender Day of Remembrance
! ! Universal Children's Day
! ! Sir Wilfred Laurier Day
Nov. 25! International Day for the Elimination of Violence Against 
! ! Women

Nov. 28! WE DAY (in Halifax)



 
BRIDGEWATER (CAEP) 

CULTURAL ACADEMIC ENRICHMENT PROGRAM 
 

 
Mondays – Starting October 20th, 2014 
at 

Centre scolaire de la Rive Sud------5:30 to 7:30 
Snacks provided  

 

COME AND MEET OUR STAFF 

 
Contact:  Darcelle Adams Frank-Site Coordinator 
(Telephone) 902-240-7897   
Email darcelle@hotmail.ca;  
For information you can also contact the BEA Valley Regional office at: (902)-678-3390  
1-888-556-5755. Provincial Building 136 Exhibition St. Kentville NS B4N 4E5 



 
 

What is a CAEP? 
 

The Cultural and Academic Enrichment Program (CAEP) represents a dynamic 

and positive supplementary education program.  The Black Educators 

Association (BEA) through the Regional Educator’s Program and the Education 

Committees in partnership with the Department of Education have developed 

the CAEP as a pro-active, multi-purpose, peer tutoring program for African 

Canadian elementary and secondary school students.  The program provides 

programming focused on cultural awareness, knowledge of self and community, 

basic and academic skills (with specific emphasis on math and reading) and 

encourages parental involvement, in a loving, caring and effective 

environment.   

 

The purpose of the Cultural Academic Enrichment Program (Standards for the 

Learning) is: 

 

1. Develop a strong and positive character in the promotion of academic success for 
every child. 

2. Enable students to fully appreciate their African Nova Scotian cultural history 
while identifying with people of African decent in our global community. 

 

 
We look forward to meeting new people and welcoming you to the group; as 

well as, welcoming back our returning students and their families. 
 
The 2014-2015 year CAEP runs weekly on Monday and Wednesday from 
4:00pm-7:00pm.   
 
The program runs every year, within the school year October to May. 

 
 
Thank you 

CAEP Site Coordinator 



Give your Someday a head start
Enter the RBC® Black History Month Student Essay Competition 
Applying to college or university? Here’s a great way to help that someday happen. Just tell us 
your story of how black Canadians have helped defi ne Canada’s diverse heritage and identity.

You could be awarded one of 20 scholarships, including three Grand Prizes:
Q  First prize: $5,000    Q  Second prize: $2,500    Q  Third prize: $1,500

Submit your essay of 750 words or less by Friday, December 5, 2014 
– and your someday could happen.

For full details, competition rules and regulations, and the downloadable
Parent/Guardian Waiver Form, visit www.rbc.com/essay.
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